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POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2012 - 02:  Evaluation of Probationary Employees (Classified Staff)   


New classified staff members hired into the bargaining unit are subject to a six-month probationary period. Although a supervisor may discipline or discharge a new classified employee at any time during his/her probationary period and such discipline or discharge is not, except in rare cases, subject to grievance and arbitration, it is preferable to evaluate and coach new employees prior to initiating discipline and discharge. The purpose of this memorandum is to outline the supervisors’ responsibilities when evaluating new probationary classified staff.
Please note that, although the collective bargaining agreement provides for, and this memorandum explains, the procedures for conducting a written evaluation following three months of employment, there is nothing in the collective bargaining agreement or this memorandum that requires a supervisor to retain a new classified staff member for three months or any specific duration.

· Human Resources will notify supervisors (and respective vice chancellors) when a new classified staff member reaches three months of employment.
· Thereafter, but prior to one month before the conclusion of the six-month probationary period, the supervisor must complete a written evaluation of the job performance of the new classified staff member and make a recommendation about whether the employee should be retained. Evaluation forms are available on the HR website. 
· This evaluation process provides the opportunity to identify particular areas of concern, if any, and offer the probationary employee guidance on how to improve performance if necessary.   
· The supervisor must share the results of the written evaluation with the employee and, upon request, within seven (7) days of receipt, meet with the employee to discuss the evaluation, including any suggestions for improvement, prior to submitting the evaluation to Human Resources.
· Occasionally, a supervisor will suggest an extended probationary period as an alternative to discharge. Although an extended probationary period may be beneficial and preferable, supervisors may not unilaterally, or in consultation only with the employee, extend the probationary period. Supervisors should contact Human Resources to discuss options for extending a probationary period.
· A probationary period may be extended if the new classified member has an extended absence.
· Any extensions of probationary periods must be agreed to by the union. 
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